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Where a request for extension of time would delay a hearing, the Commission noted that
personal or other obligations or fewer resources than other parties does not relieve that
party of its hearing obligations, Statement of Policy on Conduct of Licensing

. inos CLI-81-8, 13 NRC 452, 454 (1981). Technically, NIRS is not a party 10 this
proceeding, but NIRS, CANT and Sierra Club Lega) Defense Fund (CANT is the
intervenor and Sierra Club Legal Defense Fund is the intervenor's counsel) issued a joint
news release concerning the DEIS, and Michael Mariotte, executive direct~ - of the
NIRS, provided the substantive answers to LES' interrogatories in the CE ° censing
proceeding. Therefore, NIRS is likely acting in this case in the intervenc.  aterest and
should be treated in the same manner as a party requesting a delay. Moreover, it is
interesting to note that the request for extending the deadline for submission of
comments comes from NIRS, which by various comments in a news release dated
November 22, 1993 implied that it, as well as representatives from Citizens Against
Nuclear Trash (CANT) and the Sierra Club Legal Defense Fund (SCLDF) had read the
document thoroughly.

The D=IS was sent directly to more than 60 people, 17 of whom live in Claiborne Parish.

Cop - of the document are available in the Claiborne Parish library, as well as the
Louissana Energy Services (LES) information office located in Homer, Louisiana.

The delays in the project that have occurred up untl now are part of the normal
licensing process. And, since the CEC is the first facility of this kind to be licensed in
the United Statez, the request for additional information process has been more
protracted than normal. However, LES responses to N1 s requests for additional
information have been as expeditious as possible. These delays have provided people
who are truly interested in the licensing of the CEC more than ample opportunity to
review the Environmental Report prepared for the CEC. Also, it is clear from the
additional time requested that this is just the expected and totally unjustified attempt by
NIRS to delay the project, since granting the request would triple the allowed comment
period, see 10 CFR §51.73.

Please call me at (704) 382-2834 if there are any questions concerning this.
Sincerely,

fiter ] il

Peter G. LeRoy
Licensing Manager
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xc:  Ms. Diane Curran, Esq.
Harmon, Curran, Gallagher & Spielberg
6935 Laurel Avenue, Suite 204
Takoma Park, MD 20912

Ms. Nathalie Walker

Sierra Club Legal Defense Fund
400 Magazine Street

Suite 401

New Orleans, LA 70130



